September 5, 2009  Board minutes Kahler Glen

In attendance Dave, Rex, John S, Steve, Rob, Lynn, Pete 

Absent: John Bennett, Kim Ronbeck

Meeting called to order by Rex, quorum present.

Minutes from August were reviewed.  Approval was moved by Steve seconded by John S and approved.

Communication Report:  Rob would like to see detailed agenda before the meetings for posting on the web.  

Septic: John talked with Bruce, the new system will be started mid September and the billing for August has been rcvd and approved.   The monthly resort report has included details which are as requested and will allow us to keep on top of issuses.  Bldg H has an issue with the parking lot resurface which left septic covers above the paving and will be a problem in snow removal.  Will be repaired asap then discussed with Condo assoc/resort for payment.  

Finance: Dave reports a few delinquencies have been contacted.  Esther is including Dave’s email and number for concerns on the billing.  Quarterly billing would be helpful, there seems to be confusion on which check goes where (condo assoc vs community).  Reminders and assessment for late charges might help.  Sales tax has been charged for domestic water  maintenance and mosquito control per the resorts CPA (for labor). Dodie Foster completed  review of the books and finished the taxes, a report was provided and the suggestions were minimal.  We need to start the budget process in January and roads should be surveyed before snow falls.

Trash/Roads: Steve  will walk around with Bruce in the near future.  Drain pipe was  to be added below Nelson’s house to take care of natural spring, Bruce will be asked for an update.  Trash bin sizes have been increased by restaurant and Steve is checking the capacity on a regular basis.  Could be some areas with over capacity.  Signs to be added to bins that they are for KG residents only.  Yard waste should NOT go into the bins.  Contractor waste is NOT allowed.  

Water: Pete did not receive a monthly report from Cary Eller and he will follow up.

Architectural:  Kim has asked for a leave of absence for 3 months.  John Killian will attend for that time period and report to us.

Futures Committee: Kim will be off for 3 mos. Do we need another body to represent us for these three months.  Our next meeting will be the  10th of October at the athletic club and LW will attend the futures meeting in Kim’s place.

Resort Report: Rex read John  B’s memo.  Roof and snow monitoring underway.  Avalanche group meeting with their attorney later this month.  Court date is November 18th. Following up with Community on suggested x country trail and the  possible dog/snowshoe pathways.  Dump at 15 is for tree clippings, grass etc NOT man made material.  

New business: Steve moves that we recommend to the resort that they have a standing ad hoc member of their board, in the future from our board as designated by our president.  Dave seconded and the discussion ensued that this position begin with the next resort management meeting  and that we would provide another feedback channel for iinput from their largest customer and to provide suggestions of improvements  in KG.  Unanimously passed.  

Meeting adjourned Rob moved, John S seconded and meeting adjourned at 11:30.

